[bookmark: _GoBack]My name is Peter Sandor PA-C FCCM, I am applying for a Member at Large seat in the Northeast Chapter of the Society of Critical Care Medicine.  I am a senior-level Physician Assistant on our surgical critical care team at St Francis Hospital and Medical Center/Trinity Health of New England.  In this role I am responsible for patient care as well as an expert resource for our surgical residents, junior PAs and students.  I am also and active participate in various hospital committees working together to develop and review hospital policies.  I am currently a Course Director for our very successful Fundamental Critical Care Support course.  Since taking on this role, we expanded the program to healthcare providers throughout the Northeast region allowing for underserved areas to have access to this valuable program. As a PA leader at our Hospital, I encourage, assist and perform inter-professional research projects, some of which have been presented at the annual Poster sessions at the SCCM Critical Care Congress.  
I have been a loyal member of the Society of Critical Care Medicine for the last 18 years. On a national level I am currently a member of the Congress Programs Committee where I am one of a team of members that meet regularly to develop the curriculum for the annual Critical Care Congress.  I am also a member of the Fundamental Critical Care Support Committee, where we update the FCCS course content and develop new curriculum. In addition, I am active in the Physician Assistant section of SCCM where I am currently President-elect.   On a regional level, I was previously the Secretary and currently Chair of the Education Committee for the Northeast Chapter.  We recognized there was a need for ultrasound education and responded to our members by creating “The Introduction to Point of Care Ultrasound” course, which is now in its 4th year.  As a result of my continued contribution, in 2018 I was grateful to be awarded the Northeast Chapter’s prestigious 987 award.   
I truly enjoy my involvement in SCCM and the Northeast Chapter.  Over the last 18 years I have met some amazing people, developed some amazing friendships and have grown tremendous, both as a clinician and a leader.  Recently, there has been epic growth in the Northeast Chapter and if given the honor, as a Member at Large I would continue to dedicate my time, effort and enthusiasm to support the steering committee in their continued success.  I respectfully submit this letter of intent.  I would consider it an honor and a privilege to serve this organization.    
Thank you for your consideration,
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